


(Feel free to skip the following paragraphs in italics explaining how this could work.)

Transferring revenues out of 2014-15 to 2013-14 reduces Prop 98’s share of the
Budget in two ways.

First, it reduces the one-time windfall by removing the revenue from a Test
3/Maintenance Factor Repayment year (2014-15) that takes two bites of
increased state revenues for Prop 98, and inserts them into a Test 3 year (2013-
14) that only takes one bite of the apple. (In 2014-15 increased revenues are
claimed for Prop 98 not only by growth in the Test 1 “slice of the pie” — about
40% of all State General Fund Revenues — but also by an increase in the yield in
Maintenance Factor Repayments, which are driven by the increase year-over-
year in the percentage growth in State General Fund revenues. In 2013-14,
increased revenues factor only into the Test 3 growth factor, based on year-to-
vear State General Fund revenue growth, as there is no Maintenance Factor
Repayment on top of that.) As a result, while close to 100% of new revenue
growth in 2014-15 is captured by Prop 96, only about 50% goes to Prop 98 in
2013-14, and the difference is available for non-98 priorities.

Second, because transferring dollars from 2014-15 back to 2013-14 reduces
Current-Year revenues and consequently the Proposition 98 minimum funding
guarantee, it has the effect of reducing Prop 98’s claim on the Budget Year
(2015-16) State Budget. The Prop 98 minimum guarantee is in most years based
upon the prior-year, so reducing this year's minimum guarantee would almost
certainly reduce the 2015-16 guarantee.

A strong case can — and will — be made that Proposition 98 took an enormous hit during
the Great Recession, and that California schools deserve every penny and more of any
new revenue that the formula can generate. There is, however, very little sympathy in the
Legislature for this argument. The final 2015-16 State Budget will certainly be
substantially better to K-12 schools than the Governor’s Budget Proposal in January, but
don’t be surprised if the rest of the State Budget finds a way to benefit from the revenue

surge, as well.

In discussing this scenario with colleagues, there is some incredulity that hundreds of
millions or billions in state revenue could simply stray from one fiscal year into another.
But remember the old story about the corporate CEO hiring a new controller, and
interviewing three accountants for the job.

CEO to Accountant # 1: “What’s two plus two?”
Accountant # 1: “Three.”
CEO: “Next!”
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CEO to Accountant # 2: “What’s two plus two?”
Accountant # 2: “Four.”
CEO: “Next!”

CEO to Accountant # 3: “What’s two plus two?”
Accountant # 3: “What would you like it to be?”

CEO: “Hired!”

Revisiting prior-year revenues is a part of every State Budget process. And as long as
Governor Brown and the Legislative Leadership of each house agree on the outcome,
there is plenty enough talent at the Capitol to find a way to “make it so.”

As always, don’t hesitate to contact us with any questions, comments, or concerns.

Bob
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